
Spring 
2016 

Page 1 Hamlin Lake Currents 

 

 

The Publication of the Hamlin Lake Preservation Societyð Spring 2016 

HLPS Functions? 

 

Every year when membership renewal comes around people wonder, well what is HLPS do-
ing these days and is it worth our money or our time to stay involved in this organization.  
Since Iôm on the HLPS Board, Iôm going to tell you of course you should join or renew your 
membership, but I donôt think that will be quite enough to convince you.  
The first function of HLPS that comes to everyoneôs mind is the annual Fireworks display on 
Hamlin Lake which is funded by members and non-members of HLPS. This yearôs display will 
be much larger than last yearôs due to increased donations in 2015 to the fire workôs fund.  
This program is the most visible  to people around the lake, but it is only one of the many 
programs supported by HLPS. 
The long term story of inland lakes is that they often lose clarity or purity, get polluted, or 
lose character. HLPS is committed to stopping or preventing degradation of Hamlin Lake. We  
were founded to maintain long term records such as water temperatures, water clarity, oxy-
gen content, phosphorous levels, and e-coli levels We provide information to riparian owners 
on how to minimize  the flow of pollutants into the lake. We work with local agencies to help 
control agricultural run off into the lake. We monitor the lake and shoreline for invasive spe-
cies such as zebra mussels, Eurasian milfoil, and phragmites.  
In addition to the monitoring activities listed, we also  provide information boards, trash bar-
rels, and porta-potties at the major launch sites on the lake. We work closely with the Walleye 
Assoc. to restock game fish to our lake. HLPS works with local townships and counties to 
help maintain launch sites and road ends. Our memorial funds have helped improve Wilson 
Hill Park  and Long Skinny Park and  helped with the development of the Hamlin Lake Cot-
tage at White Pine Village. 
 Working on updating the Hamlin Lake Watershed Man-
agement program is included in this yearôs plan. 
We are a nonprofit organization and all of this work is 
supported by membership dues, donations to specific 
projects and of course volunteers who have a love for 
our lake. Please join or renew your membership. We 
need you! 
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OFFICERS 

President, Wayne Andersen  

andersenwayne@gmail.com 

Vice President, Ruth Crompton 

rkcromp@msn.com 

Recording Secretary, Wayne Disegna 

wdisegna@frontier.com 

Treasurer, Kathy McGill 

kmcgill@lenzinsurance.com 

  

 

All opinions expressed in this 
newsletter are those of the authors         

and are not necessarily                    
the opinions of the  

 Hamlin Lake Preservation Society.  

HLPS is a tax exempt organization under Sec. 501(c) 3 of the IRS code.   
All dues and contributions are  tax deductible.  

 

 

Hamlin Lake Currents  
is published three times-a-year  

by the  
Hamlin Lake Preservation Society  

P.O. Box 178  
Ludington, MI  49431 

 

Our educational objective is to 
present articles on current concerns, 
history, and activities pertaining to 

Hamlin Lake. 
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Please address letters to: 

Wayne Disegna 

 6647 W. Jackson Road 

Ludington MI 49431  

Phone:  231.843.6841 

wdisegna@frontier.com 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Hamlin Lake Preservation Society Board  

Hamlin Lake 
Currents Masthead 
Designed by  
Jeff Austin 

Hamlin Township 

Transfer Facility on Dewey 
Road 

 

WINTER SCHEDULE  
October 1 ñApril 30  

Wednesday and Saturday  

9 A.M. ñ5 P.M.  
 

SUMMER SCHEDUL E 

May 1 ñSeptember 30  

Monday, Wednesday, and 
Saturday,    

  10 A.M. - 6 P.M.  

Your comments are welcome!  

 E-mail Wayne Andersen, 

President, 

andersenwayne@gmail.com  

or write to the  

Hamlin Lake Preservation Society,  

P.O. Box  178  

Ludington MI  49431  

COMMITTEES 
 

MailingsðKathy McGill 

Membershipï Gin Hluchan, Jim 

Clark 

NewsletterðWayne Disegna  

 Karen Disegna 

Special Eventsð Ruth Crompton 

FishðWayne Andersen, Dick Todd 

Water QualityðLynn Hoepfinger, 

 Wayne Disegna, Joe Muzzo 

Memorialsð- Kathy McGill 

Watershed Plan  - Peggy Haverberg 

 

DIRECTORS 
 

Jim Clark 

Lynn Hoepfinger 

Alison Puffer 

Wayne Andersen 

Mark Otto 

Dick Todd 

Gin Hluchan 

Kent Gage 

Joe Muzzo 

Peggy Haverberg 

HLPS has a website thanks to 

Jim Clark . 

  Take a look at 

www.hamlinlakepreservation.org 
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T H E  P R E S I D E N TõS  L E T T E R  

 
    I would like to start my first Presidentôs Letter in the ñ Currentsò by 
saying THANK YOU to the HLPS Board Members and all who share 
our love and admiration for the Hamlin Lake Watershed. I am very 
impressed with the dedication and talent of the board members. 
Their enthusiasm and willingness to help as needed is very motivat-
ing for me.  I also am very fortunate to be a part of this amazing 
community. 
   For those who migrate to warmer climates I can assure you that 
Hamlin Lake is alive and well below its covering of ice. This has 
been an enjoyable winter.  
  The Hamlin Lake Preservation Society has been busy in 2016. 
  The Hamlin Lake Fireworks will be very special on Saturday, 07/02/2016. Donations that provide 
the July fireworks are up significantly. The additional funds will provide a spectacular display of fire-
works. 
  The Hamlin Lake Preservation Society has formed a committee to update the Hamlin Lake Water-
shed Management Plan. The original plan was completed in 1992. This plan has served the water-
shed well. Updating the watershed management plan to meet federal and state standards is a signif-
icant project.  
  Developing an updated plan meeting all requirements is usually done by contracting with a consult-
ing firm that specializes in this work. HLPS is determined to minimize costs by utilizing volunteers. 
The costs associated with the update of the plan will be secured as needed from voluntary contribu-
tions. 
  We are currently seeking partners within the watershed to become signatory partners. The purpose 
of ñpartnership agreementò is to demonstrate community support, requirement for future grant oppor-
tunities and to insure an inclusive process. Potential partners include all forms of government, busi-
nesses, organizations, conservation organizations and all others within the watershed. 
  A few other improvements on Hamlin Lake are: The completion of the Victory Park Boat Launch. 
The Admiral Point Erosion Control Project will be completed in early spring. 
  I very much look forward to a great Annual Meeting on Friday, June 24th. We are currently working 
on an informative and interesting meeting. Pere Marquette Catering will again provide an outstand-
ing meal. We look forward to your attendance and participation. 
  2016 promises to be a very busy year for the Hamlin Lake Preservation Society. The 369 members 
who support the Hamlin Lake Preservation Society make possible the enhancement of the Hamlin 
Lake Watershed. All HLPS Members are welcome and encouraged to attend board meetings. We 
value your input, comments and suggestions. We are very appreciative of your confidence and sup-
port. 
 
Best Regards 
 
Wayne Andersen, President 
Hamlin Lake Preservation Society 
Email: andersenwayne@gmail.com 
Cell: 231-843-4618 
   

mailto:andersenwayne@gmail.com
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HLPS Board of Directors 

Minutes of Sept. 22nd, 2015 Meeting 
 
Meeting started @ 7:00pm @ Hamlin Township Hall 
Present: Bruce Pelletier, Ruth Crompton, Lynn Hoepfinger,Wayne Disegna, Joe Muzzo, Wayne Andersen, Kent Gage, 
Peggy Haverberg, Dick Todd, Mark Otto, and Alison Puffer. 
 
 
Committee Reports 
SecretaryðLast meeting minutes approved. 
 
Treasurer/Membership Report: - Contributions to the fireworks fund are up this year.  Treasurerôs report was approved  
 
Projects: 
 
Admiral Point Erosion Control Project: The project will begin when the lake level is lowered. Funds are needed 
before the project begins to purchase materials. J Clark made a motion to make available up to 50% of the projectôs 
budget for purchasing material before the project starts. M Otto 2nd the motion. Motion carried. Wayne A will release 
funds as needed. 
The bulletin board at the site needs to be removed before work starts, also the board is falling apart and needs to be re-
placed. Wayne A has agreed to replace the bulletin board. 
 
USFS road closures at Hamlin Marsh: This project continues. Some studies are being done to improve traffic 
flow and parking at the end of Nurnberg Rd. 
 
North Dennis Rd erosion site: County continues to work on this problem. 
 
Water Quality Sampling:  It was recommended that the algae committee be ended. The board agreed with L Hoep-
fingerôs recommendation. The final water quality samples for the season are in for testing. The final dissolved oxygen 
sampling has been done and will be sent to MLSA. B Pelletier is considering being the new water quality chairperson. 
The e-coli testing results were the same this year as they have been for the last several years. 
 
Raising/lowering of Hamlin Lake water levels: This project has been tabled until there is a perceived need.  
 
Fish-Walleye:  Nothing new to report. The Walleye Assoc. received a grant to get a new fish transfer tank. 
Three streams - Davis creek, Freeman creek and a drainage stream were electro-shocked by the DNR and found to 
have Brook trout in them. 
Hamlin Lake Watershed Management Plan: P Haverberg is heading up this project. The committee will be 
meeting later and they will be sending out the old plan by e-mail. 
 

North Country Cooperative Invasive Species Management Area: HLPS was approached by this group to join 
them. The first step is to sign a Memorandum of Understanding. Wayne A sent a copy of this memorandum to all board 
members for their comments. The goal of this organization is initially to inventory the invasive species present in a 5 
county area. The next steps would be to treat the invasive species and then educate the public about invasive species. 
Their aim is to get grants to fund this work. R Crompton made the motion to sign the Memo of Understanding. 2nd me. 
Motion passed. P Haverberg will be the liaison person. 
 
Fish Line Collection: Some person has volunteered to take over the fish line collection project. Identity un-
known. 
 
Education and Activities. 
 
Annual Scholarship: The scholarship committee has not been able to finalize a new proposal to submit to the 
board. It is hoped that by next summer a new proposal will be ready for review. In the meantime R. Crompton made a 
motion to continue awarding a scholarship on the basis used last year. M Otto 2nd. Motion passed. 
 
Hamlin Lake Fireworks: Next yearôs fireworks will be bigger because of this yearôs contributions to the fund. The date 
for the fireworks is July 2nd  with the rain date being July 3rd. 
 
HLPS Membership: We have 331 members. Of that number 258 were members last year. 
 
 
 
Historic Cottage at White Pine Village: The interior of the cottage is now being worked on and displays are being 
made. There is a need for old fishing lures and fishing equipment along with their stories. A notice will be placed in the 
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next Currents requesting such items. All donations should be sent directly to White Pine Village. 
 
HLA Transfer of Funds to HLPS:  The HLA account should be closed out by Dick Puffer and the money trans-
ferred to the HLPS account. Mark Otto made a motion to move the funds to HLPS. J Clark 2nd. Motion carried. 
 
Voting by e-mail was approved by the board as long as a majority of the board responded. 
 
Bulletin Boards at lake access sites: A Puffer and R Crompton will handle posting information on the bulletin 
boards. 
Trash Containers at access sites: R Crompton will notify the proper people to get the trash containers out and 
begin trash collecting service. 
  
Victory Park Update A new boat launch was built but it was too shallow and out of spec. The ramp is now closed 
until the builder can correct the ramp and bring it in to specification. The modifications to the ramp will begin when the 
water level of the lake is reduced.  
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting is Tues. April 19th 
6:30 pm @ Hamlin Township Hall 
The following meeting will be Tues. May 17th 6:30 pm 
@ Hamlin Township Hall. 
Meeting adjourned 9:20pm 

 
Check out the Hamlin 
Lake Historic Fishing 
Cottage at 
White Pine Village.  
 

Help!! 
 

The interior of the cottage is being worked on 
and there is a need for old fishing lures and 
fishing equipment along with their stories. If 
you have any items to donate please send 
them directly to White Pine Village. 
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Sue & Jeff Austin 
By Rolf & Bonnie Henretty 

Leon Avedisian 
By Walt & Marion Parnacott 

Fred & Mildred Benseman 
By David & Sally Dierks, Ginny Hluchan 

Marion J. Boardman 
By Helen & Bowie Duncan 

Charlotte Boz 
By Joe & Charlene Jarabek 

George & Charlotte Boz 
By Charlene Jarabek 

Dr. Ed Dennison 
By Duane & Launa Jorgensen 

Danielle Goodman 
By Craig D. Goodman, Donald & Suzanne Goodman, Allan & Diane 

Segel 
Stanley & Helen Rzasa, Victor & Susan Rossetti,  

James & Leslie Penuel 
Berenson Hardware, Quickscrews Intôl Corp., Sue & Bob Boland 
Marilyn Sokolowski, Patty & Rich Schell, Craig Prasse (Formica 

Corp.) 
Dale & Terri Sonnenburg, Christine Lauer, Leah Gustafson 

Jim & Christine Preston, Alan & Patricia Baer,  
Cindy & Chris Goodman 

Curtis & Sue Goodman, Dave & Sherry Smith, Nancy Semanson 
Eleanor Eason & Angie Wicha 

Janet Henning 
By Carol Muller and Albert K. Henning 

Mark R. Johnstone 
By Carol Johnstone 

Gloria K. Nitz 
By Wade, Melissa, Marc & Michael Nitz 

Roger E. Pollock 
By Holly J. Pollock & family 

Raymond & Neoma Purtell 
By Jack Purtell 

John L. Stephens 
By Bruce & Virginia Terlep 

Shirley TenBrink 
By Norm TenBrink 

Judy Thorp 
By Caryl Ferguson, Sandy Gibbs 

Roy C. Thorsen 
By Roy & Dorothy Thorsen 

Jack & Edith Turner 
By John & Judith Turner 

 

Hamlin Lake Preservation Society 
Memorials for 2015 

 
 
Most of the Memorial contributions that we get  
request that the funds be used to purchase 
some item that will benefit Hamlin Lake such 
as a bench or structure or some other such 
thing. 
We have recently received an unusual request 
for the Danielle Goodman Memorial Fund.  
Danielle Goodman and her family have en-
joyed Hamlin Lake for over 50 years. Her pri-
mary concern for Hamlin Lake has always 
been about keeping the water quality of the 
lake at the highest possible clarity and purity 
level, to that extent the Goodmans have re-
quested that her memorial funds be used  to 
help continue our water testing and monitoring 
programs.  
Over the years our water quality programs 
have continued to grow. We continue to up-
grade our testing and monitoring equipment 
and we have teamed with the DEQ and the 
Michigan Lakes and Streams Assoc. to keep 
abreast of the latest developments on lake wa-
ter quality. 
Our thanks go to the Goodmans for their gen-
erous gift and their wish to see Hamlin Lake 
remain a premiere lake in Michigan. 
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HLPS Dates to Remember 

Annual Dinner Meeting 
Friday June 24th 
Hamlin Twp. Hall 

Cost $15.00 per person 
Coffee & soft Drinks  

Provided 
B.Y.O.B. 

Appetizers @ 5:30pm 
Dinner @ 6:30pm 

Important Hamlin Township Dates 
 

Clean-Up Day 
June 18, 2016  

 8 am - 12:00 noon.  
Voucher required.  

Will be available in May 2016.  
 

Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day 
August 15, 2016 
9 am - 3 pm  

at the Mason County Road Commission, Scottville, MI.  
Free to Hamlin Twp. residents.  
Be prepared to show ID. 

 
2016 Tire Recycling  

will be scheduled in August 2016.  
Voucher required 

 will be available in June 2016.  
Residents can bring up to 10 tires with or without rims.  


